Pinewood Springs Newsletter - June 2016

Water District

The annual water quality report for the 2015 is included in this mailing. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Construction has begun on the Kiowa pipeline improvement. We are replacing the water line from the Kiowa Bridge to upper Wichita. Please watch for equipment and personnel in the roadway. If the road is closed, please use Wichita to go around the closure.

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 22, 7:00 pm at the Fire Station Community Meeting Room. Please enter through the back door. To be included on the next Water Board meeting agenda, call Gabi at 823-5345 or email at pswdadmin@att.net. For more information, please see our website at www.pwswd.com

Road District

Next Road Board meeting will be held Tuesday, June 7th, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. Enter behind the fire station. As always, if you have any comments, questions or concerns, please contact us either through the Road Board email address – Roadboard@pinewoods.us, or via voice mail at (303) 895-3848.

Pinewood Springs Community Church

Vacation Bible School will be the week of June 27th through July 1st. Times are 3:30 to 6:00 p.m. except on Wednesday, which is a special day because from 1:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. we will take the group to Highlands Camp in Allenspark for the Workshop of Wonders Imagine and Build with God program. We look forward to providing your children with an exciting week at VBS! If you have any questions, feel free to contact Pastor Bruce

at: 720-234-3151 or revmcg@gmail.com.

Pinewood Springs Property Owners Association

Plan on attending the 4th of July Parade that will be held at 11:00 on Monday July 4th. The Parade starts at the intersection of Arapaho/Seneca and Kiowa (the only level and wide place in the road), proceeds down Kiowa, does a turn around at Upper Wichita and comes back to the starting point. Be a participant or a spectator. Wear red, white and blue, decorate your mode of transportation, bring your dog on a leash, bring your mother in law in a wheelbarrow. As a spectator, bring lawn chairs. Come out and join the fun. See the previous pictures on the website pwswd.com. Watch for more information coming soon.

New Property Owners Association fiscal year starts in May. Yearly assessment is still only \$25.00. Includes your membership in our **Propane co-ops (if paid by July 1**^{st)}, pays for insurance, and other projects. **Dues must be paid by July 1 to participate in propane co-op.**

Next PSPOA Board of Director meeting is tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, June 15th, 7:00 pm at the Fire Station meeting room. Please enter through the back door. Website, pwswd.com, click on the community news tab. New Board members needed. For more information, contact me or show up at a meeting.

Pinewood Springs Property Owners Association

(Estes Park Residents and renters included but with non-voting rights)

Membership Drive for new year-June 1, 2016 until May 31, 2017

Please drop a check for \$25.00 (for the year), include your contact info **with email addresses**, in the water drop slot at the Firehouse or send it to PSPOA, 61 Kiowa Rd, Lyons, CO 80540.

Benefits of being a paid member by **July 1**st include: Membership into **Amerigas** & **Polar** Propane coop, wood co-op, use of Tubs and Crescent Lake, and emailed monthly community newsletter. Your paid membership has funded special projects like the Crescent Lake restoration, 4th of July Pot Luck, Pig Roast, Bulletin Board upgrade, Pinewood Sign, Little Library, insurance and improvements on the Tubs, picnic tables and benches, mailing and emailing of public announcements.

Name	Address	
Email	Phone	
Email	Phone	